
From: Dick Lyster <dlyster@msa-ps.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 01, 2021 1:36 PM 
To: Lance, Dee - DNR 
Subject: RE: Monroe Center 03-01-175845 
 
Hi Dee:  Most recently we have communicated and sent correspondence to Patricia Hennesey, but the 
last was in February.   She also indicated that she did not have funds to do additional work related to the 
last sampling results and MSA was PECFA agent for her. 
This is how the State funding approval PO dollars are accounted: 
 
Total Amt of PO: $11,908.60 
Monitoring and Private well sampling, Geoprobe:  $5,837.26 

System/Trailer: $1649.24 

Abandon wells:  $4,422.10 
 
We completed the Geoprobe, monitoring well and private well sampling last June and invoiced 
$5,479.69 for that portion of the PO and that work is complete.   The last communications indicated 
additional sampling work may be needed and we did not proceed with well and system abandonment, 
so the System/Trailer/Abandonment approval dollars have not been spent and well abandonment has 
not occurred.  Our thought was we don’t want to abandon wells if they will be needed for future 
samples, and we have not proceeded with abandonment.  Those PO dollars have not been spent and 
will not be invoiced by MSA (unless the work happens for those items), and we are not proceeding with 
them at this time. 
Let me know if you have questions or comments, but that is the status of the PO funds. 
 

 

  Richard Lyster, PG, CPG | Team Leader 
MSA Professional Services, Inc. 

100% Employee Owned 

+1 (608) 355-8901 
    

 

 

From: Lance, Dee - DNR <Dee.Lance@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 1:00 PM 
To: Dick Lyster <dlyster@msa-ps.com> 
Subject: Monroe Center 03-01-175845 
 

Hi Dick, 
 
Just wondering the status of this case, as there were funds allocated to it from the 
state and fiscal is wondering if they are going to be used? Thanks for your update. 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
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Dee Lance 
Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
473 Griffith Avenue, Wisconsin Rapids WI 54494 
Cell Phone: (715)-697-0632 
Fax: (715)-421-7830 
Dee.Lance@wisconsin.gov  
 

 dnr.wi.gov 
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